
U.S. Food and Drug Administration 
Center for Food Safety & Applied Nutrition 
5001 Campus Drive 
College Park, MD 20740 
www.fda.gov 

May 2, 2022 

Tom Neltner 
Environmental Defense Fund 
1875 Connecticut Ave. NW 
Washington, DC 20009 

Re: Food Additive Petition (FAP) No. 2B4831 

Dear Mr. Neltner: 

This is in reference to your food additive petition, FAP No. 2B4831, which you 
submitted to the Food and Drug Administration (FDA or we) on January 31, 2022. 
Your petition requested that FDA “revoke uses of [bisphenol A (BPA)] for adhesives 
and coatings and strictly limit the migration of the substances into food from various 
plastic food contact articles.” On February 22, 2022, we responded to your submission, 
stating that we were not filing your petition due to incomplete information in 
accordance with 21 CFR 171.1(c)E. On April 6, 2022, you submitted a supplement to 
FAP 2B4831, which contained additional information for the petition. 

The petition has been filed. The date of this letter is the filing date of your petition. If 
we are not able to complete the scientific review within 90 days of the date of this letter, 
we will inform you by letter and extend the review for an additional 90 days. 

Sincerely, 

 Marissa Santos, M.S. 
Regulatory Review Scientist 
Division of Food Ingredients 
Office of Food Additive Safety 
Center for Food Safety  
   and Applied Nutrition 

Marissa Lyn 
Santos -S
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